CONSERVATION AREA GRANTS PANEL
8th April 2011
Present:
Mr D Ellis and Councillor M Williams
(NPA Offices, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock: 10.00am – 11.30am)
1.
Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor RR Evans.
2.
Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on the 16th June 2010 were presented for confirmation and signature.

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 16th June 2010 be confirmed and signed.

3.
Conservation Area Grant Funding 2010/11 and 2011/2012
The Building Conservation Officer began by distributing a schedule of the work undertaken in 2010/11, and proceeded to show photographs of the eight properties which had been grant aided before and after this had taken place.  A number of these schemes had involved replacement windows, and it was noted that Cadw had, in one case, allowed double glazed sash windows to be used, which was an interesting development.
A schedule of applications received for the 2011/12 scheme was then circulated, and this showed how each scored against the set priorities.  Photographs of the properties were also show.  The Building Conservation Officer reported that £50k had been budgeted for work in the forthcoming year, however unfortunately no confirmation of match funding had yet been received from Cadw.  Members’ views were sought on what should happen if no money was forthcoming.  They considered that as the scheme had been advertised and £50k committed from the Authority’s budget that it would be unfair to those who had applied if this was not spent, although it would mean that a smaller number of properties could be assisted.  They believed that the criteria employed in previous years should be used with the decision taken with the help of Cadw, if they were willing to assist.  If future funding was doubtful, it was agreed that a paper setting out the option be taken to a meeting of the National Park Authority.  A discussion then followed on other sources of funding, particularly from Europe, as well as the opportunities that could be afforded by joint working, and the Building Conservation Officer agreed to look into some of the ideas suggested.
Finally, a document entitled “Conservation Area Grants in the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park 1988 – 2011” was tabled.  This set out how the scheme had been delivered and the benefits that had been achieved over the previous 23 years.  Members were pleased to note the large return that had been received by the communities of the National Park for a relatively small outlay.   However they asked that the document be expanded upon, for example to include photographs of the ten biggest successes of the scheme, and it was suggested that the new Minister could then be invited to an event to launch it in order to celebrate what had been achieved.
NOTED.
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